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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

September 2015

Dear Parent / Carer,

It has been an extremely busy and exciting start to the school year, and I trust that your child(ren) has now settled into their new class and enjoying the start of the new school session. The children have been extremely positive about their new classes. Having visited all of our classrooms, there is plenty of exciting learning going on and we look forward to sharing your child’s successes with you as the year progresses.

If you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or by email (greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk).

Greg Welsh - Head Teacher

Class Assemblies

Our class assemblies will be beginning this week and parents are welcome to attend their own child’s class assembly. Dates are noted on the annual calendar which was issued last week and is also available on the school blog. Parents are welcome to join us at 9.20am and stay for a refreshment with their child afterwards.
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Parking

A reminder to all parents/carers to park a safe distance from the school gates. In addition, the school car park MUST NOT be used as a pedestrian walk through for children or adults. This is to ensure everyone’s safety.

We would strongly encourage all parents/carers who drive children to school to use the local car parks which are a few minutes’ walk from the school. This will reduce congestion outside school and the dangers to our children. 

As courtesy to residents in the local area, please do not park across drive ways.

Autism Resource Playground

Thank you to all parents and children using the ‘walkway’ around the Autism Resource playground at the beginning and end of the school day. By not cutting through the play area for the children in the Resource means that they can access this safely throughout the day as the school day for the Resource has slightly different times

Buses
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We support the use of school transport by collecting children in P1-P3 and escorting them on to the school bus at the end of the day. To enhance the current system we have in place, P1-P3 children will soon receive a letter asking you to detail any days that your child will be using the bus at the end of the day. We appreciate your help in ensuring that your child is safe.
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Please be aware of the school’s position with regards to - 

Mobile Phones  – If your child requires to bring a mobile phone to school it should be handed in to the class teacher in the morning for return at the end of the school day. This is to ensure safety of the device and for the safety of others. 
Child Protection

‘It’s Everyone’s Job to make Sure I’m Alright’ is a document produced by the Scottish Executive that emphasises that all children in Scotland have the right to be cared for and protected from harm. All of our staff are trained annually in Child Protection procedures. Posters detailing the procedures are located throughout the school and the Designated Members of Staff for Child Protection in school are Mr Welsh and Mrs Hay.

Remember, ‘It’s Everyone’s  Job to Make Sure I’m Alright’ and if you have any concerns about any child please contact Bathgate Social Work on 01506 777600 or Police Family Unit on 01506 652615.

Internet Safety

The following information is shared widely in West Lothian schools to provide parents with guidance on ensuring children are using the internet safely in school and at home.
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*
Facebook accounts should only be held by people over the age of 13

* 
Safe networking sites should have the CEOP (Child Exploitation Online

Protection) button

* 
We continue to educate our children on safe use of the internet and use clips from www.thinkuknow.com or CEOP videos from www.youtube.com to highlight the importance of internet safety.

We continually emphasise responsible use of the internet in school and all staff will deliver lessons on this subject to provide a consistent message to our children.
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PE and Outdoor Clothing

We have seen a marked improvement in the number of pupils with full PE kit since our return this session – thank you! You will receive a copy of our outdoor PE timetable soon in order for us to meet the Government’s requirement of 2 hours of physical activity per week.

It is our intention to allow pupils outside at playtimes whenever safe to do so. Therefore, we require children to wear / bring appropriate footwear, jackets, gloves etc. so that they are comfortable outside.
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Allergies

As we have a number of children in school with severe allergies, we discourage children from swapping food items, we would also discourage sandwiches filled with peanut butter or nutella as their high nut content may affect other children. We fully appreciate and value your support with this. 
Playground Safety and Dogs

Thank you to those who no longer bring dogs into the playground when collecting your child. We have a high number of children with a fear of dogs or severe allergies and your help with this matter is appreciated. Also, could we please ask that you do not tie dogs to the school fence surrounding the gates as this creates an uncomfortable exit for many of our children.

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT
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Parent Council

The Parent Council’s AGM was held on Monday 25th August. Minutes of the meeting will be available on the school blog and a reminder that all parents can attend Parent Council meetings – dates of future meetings are noted on the annual parent/carer calendar.
Mrs Carol McNicol takes on the role as Chair this session with Mrs Janice Earl-Summers taking the role of Vice-Chair. All year representative parents are noted on the minutes of the last Parent Council and will be posted on the school blog. Alternatively, a list of the year representatives can be obtained from the school office.  Other representatives are:
Fundraising Committee 
– Mrs White

Float Committee 

– Mrs Audrey Templeton

Staff 



– Mrs Paradies and Mrs  Aitken

EE2 and Medical Information

Thank you to all parents/carers who have already returned the EE2 which was issued the first week of the session. This is a green EE2 form and gives us instructions about your child’s medical needs and permission for any emergency treatment if required. If you have not completed this form, please return this to school as soon as possible.

If your child requires medication during the course of the school day, please complete an ‘Administering Medication in School’ form which can be obtained from the school office. Other than inhalers, children should not carry or administer medication in school by themselves.

School Lunches
There are quite a few children coming to school without school lunch money.  This can cause problems in our daily reconciliation as West Lothian Council request that we make daily payments to them for the lunches ordered. You can appreciate if we have a large number of children without money we have insufficient monies to pay this charge.  Please remember you can also pay for lunches for the week.

There was an error in last month’s newsletter, the cost of a school lunch is £1.90 (the same price as last year).


Diary Dates



September



2nd 
6.00pm or 6.30pm

Meet the Teacher 6pm and/or 6.30pm



4th 




Dress Down Day (School Fund)




9.20am


P7A Assembly (parents welcome)




12.10pm


Senior Choir 



7th 
9.00am


P5A Group to Low Port Centre








Autism Taxi/Escort morning



8th 




P5B visit Bible World (precinct)



9th 
9.00am


P5B Group to Low Port Centre








P5A Group return



10th 




P5A visit Bible World (precinct)



11th 




Assembly – Chaplain



14th 




Visitors in school this week



18th 
9.20am


P6A Assembly (parents welcome)



21st 




HOLIDAY



22nd 




INSET – staff training day



25th 




Macmillan Coffee morning







(separate letter issued)

